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October--- 

 

Remember this is the month to 

get it all done! Get What Done? 

--------------------------------------------- 

*VOTE FOR THE NEW 2017 BCC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
(email has been sent to all current members for voting before 

November 4th.) 

*COMPLETE ALL YOUR SERIES AND GET YOUR 

MILEAGE RECORDED IF IT IS NOT DONE BY OCTOBER 

31 BECAUSE IT'S THE END OF 2016 RIDE SEASON    
(email  all your mileage to statics@bccutah.org)  

*GET YOUR JERSEY SIZE FORM TURNED IN TO THE 

AWARDS COMMITTEE BY OCTOBER 31 (this form has been 

sent to those members who have completed any of their series for 

the 2016 bike season send your reply to: Iris.buder@gmail .com) 

*TAKE THE BCC FALL SURVEY THAT HAS BEEN SENT TO 

ALL CURRENT MEMBERS AS WELL!  



DON'T FORGET THIS SPECIAL FUN AND CRAZY RIDE 



BCC Members Crush the 

Huntsman Senior Games                        

By Penny Perkins 

 

The first week of October 2016 senior cyclists from all over the world headed to 

Saint George Utah to compete in the 30
th
 annual Huntsman Senior Games. The 

ultimate in Masters road racing right here in Utah! This year 40 different counties 

were represented with 11,000 athletes, 350 cyclists with several former pro riders 

competing in the division 1 category.  A group of BCC members headed down to 

compete in the four road cycling events. 

The Snow Canyon Hill Climb                       The20K and 40K Time Trial 

The Criterium                                                The Road Race. 

Thanks to the BCC ride calendar and the many opportunities for training, BCC 

members came home with a lot of bling.  By performing well and wearing our 

BCC jerseys we had lots of opportunities to spread the good word about the 

Bonneville Cycling Club. 

Here  are some of the highlights . 

Robin Perkins in the Criterium 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Here are some  MORE of the 

highlights  from  our BCC 

members .  

Division 1   

Lorri Zenoni  4 Gold medals and 

setting a new course record  in 

the 40k TT; taking 1st place over 

all in her age & division  

Liesa Schoenfeld Sandall  3 Silver 

medals  

Division 2  

Penny Perkins  1 Silver 1 Bronze  

Division 3  

Maria Fruin  3 Gold medals; 1st place over all in her age & division, earning 

her an upgrade to division 2 next year!  

Lori Schoenwald  1 gold 2 Silver 1 Bronze medals, 2nd place in her age & 

division  

Barbara Debry 2 Silver medals, 2nd place in her age & division  

Division 4  -  

Colleen Minson  3 Silver 1 Bronze medals, 2nd place in her age & division  

 

 

Curt Griffin in the Triathalon 

Dave and Wendy Tucket also 

participated in the Triathalon.  

 

 

We are so fortunate to have such an 

amazing opportunity just a few hours 

away! This is a must do on the calendar for next year, what an exciting week!  

Hope more of you will plan to join us. 

https://www.facebook.com/lorri.castro.7
https://www.facebook.com/liesa.burdett
https://www.facebook.com/penny.perkins.73
https://www.facebook.com/maria.fruin
https://www.facebook.com/lchidester1
https://www.facebook.com/colleen.minson


  Volunteer!  
Kean Healy 

 Volunteering is an opportunity to change lives, including your own. If 

you're feeling frustrated or overwhelmed by the news of a disaster, 
volunteering to help can be a great way to co pe. If you'd like to support a 

cause but can't afford to donate money, you can donate your time instead. 
Helping others in need is such an important part of the American way of 

life.    
  

Bonneville Cycling Club is widely known for its efforts in the cycli ng 

community.   What are ways you can volunteer?  

  
¶ Utah Bike Collective  

¶ Bike Utah  
¶ Disabled Vet's  
¶ School Bike Programs  
¶ Bike Trail Work  
¶ Salt Lake Marathon  
¶ Little Red  
¶ MS150  
¶ Tour of Utah to name a few.  

  
 Every year, at the Annual Awards Banquet, BCC recognizes its 

members for their volunteer efforts.   Any member that volunteers at 
least 16 hours at an approved event can receive credit by submitting an 

email to statistics@bccuttah.org .  If you are not sure if you will get 
credit for your volunteer hours, please send details of your desired 

efforts to board@bccutah.org  for approval but please do not stop 

volunteering if we don't approve it.   Research shows that volunteering 
provides individu al health benefits in addition to social ones.   Those who 

volunteer have lower mortality rates, greater functional ability, and 
lower rates of depression later in life than those who do not volunteer.   

So... Volunteer, you may live longer and happier!  

 

javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT9161_com_zimbra_email%22));
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT9162_com_zimbra_email%22));


Night Riding Tipsé 
By Kean Healy 

Night-riding is strangely peaceful, your senses are heightened as your vision is 

restricted, you feel much more aware of smells and noises or the feel of the wind. 

Night-time cycling adventures open up a different world and a different sense of 

freedom. A familiar ride can feel completely different.  

Group riding can be tricky and erratic in the daylight, let alone when you can 

barely see the riders around you. As always communication is key.  Lights may 

help you to see each other, but you should always call out as you approach another 

rider but in contrast can cause those around to have difficulties seeing their 

surroundings. 

Make sure when traveling with a group that you do not have your lights on a 

flashing mode as it can cause the riders around you to have difficulty adjusting 

their eyes to view their surroundings.  If you are in the middle of the group, 

consider turning your lights down to a lower setting.  If you have a taillight that is 

extremely bright, point it down so it is not shining in the eyes of the riders behind 

you. 

Good lights effectively extend the number of available cycling hours in a day! 

Whether you use those hours for winter training and commuting, evening rides 

those lights will be a worthwhile 

investment.  Flashing or pulsing 

modes will ensure you are seen by 

automobiles. High-visibility 

equipment is becoming more and 

more versatile, with new products 

being launched for cyclists all the 

time. Whether itôs a vest, band or 

ankle strap, any addition of this 

reflective material to your cycling 

gear will make a difference to your 

visibility to drivers. 

Just because it is becoming dark earlier doesn't mean we need to stop riding.  Be 

safe, stay warm and keep riding! 

 



Odd Day Social Freestyle 
 submitted by Debi Clark 
 

 

I was excited to lead my 10th ride, and what a better ride than City Creek followed 

by coffee and food.  City Creek is only open to bikes on odd days during the 

summer months so of course, I thought Labor Day being on the 5th, City Creek is a 

go.  I was nervous when our club president Maria showed up, and then more so 

when 2 first timers arrived.  I did not have cue sheets because I figured the route is 

easy enough.  I did 

not mark the route 

because I missed 

that part in the rule 

book that says 

social rides must 

be marked; thank 

you, Maria, for the 

gentle reminder.  

No worries, we 

were all happy and 

ready to roll up 

City Creek, so off 

we went.  We 

quickly realized 

that City Creek is 

closed to cyclists 

on Labor Day and 

I about panicked.  

Thank goodness 

there were a great 

group riders, who 

were open to 

improvising.  So 

with help from 

everyone, we wound our way over to and up Emigration.  The ride included a little 

cyclocross when we had to run up some stairs, or take an elevator.  My 19-mile 

route turned into 30.5 miles, but it was one of the best rides I have ever been on, 

because of the people I was riding with.  I believe I am speaking for all when I say, 

we all enjoyed ourselves and each other.  Plan on riding the Odd Day Freestyle 

Anniversary Ride with us next September.   



FALL FUN DAYS                    

Don Williams: Road Captain  

The same way Public radio has their Fall fund Raisers, 

October kicked off BCC Fall Fun Days ï It's time to start 

wrapping up your goals for the season,  it's also time to stack 

a bunch of Social Series rides as the mornings get cooler, and its cool enough to sit 

outside for brunch but ï the downside -  it's time to build leaf raking into our 

schedules. 

 We stand at 951 rides for the season as October begans.  In 2015 we passed 1000 

rides for the season on Oct 22
nd

 ï this year  Kean Healys Heinz 57 on Saturday  

Oct 15
th
 was the 1000

th
 ride scheduled for the season for the second time ever. 

Our Ride Leaders for September got us this far  totaling 951 rides YTD and 112 

for the month -   

Linda Neiswender, Patty McDonald, Lance Gallegos, Robin Perkins, Penny 

Perkins, Barb DeBry, Hope Robinson, Richard Young,  Bee Lufkin,  Iris Buder, 

Peter Westbrook, Laurie Googasian, Frankie Tate,  Bob Basque,  Bob Schultz, Lori 

Schoenwald,  Debi Clark, Dave Tucker,  Christina Siwachok,  Dave Crotchett,  

Rexanne Pond,  Debbi Carver,  Liesa Sandall,  John McCool,  Cathi Allen,  Bob 

Lange, Steve Holden, Larry Mangum,  Teresa Tackman, Deb Kimbrough,  Bern 

Berntsen, Shannon Healy, Kean Healy, Andrew Henkels, Mary Margaret Williams 

Special Thanks to Richard Young (our real estate agent ï and he should be yours 

too)  a real shot in the arm for the MTB program with his on-mountain training, 

and Peter Westbrook for a lot of time out marking routes for us all to enjoy.  

 

 

 

 



STRETCH YOUR WINTER        Don Williams: Road Captain 

If youôre fortunate enough to have the ability to change to a transitional sport in the 

winter, XC skiing,  snowshoeing,  dog sledding, or Olympic class snow shoveling,  

you have a leg up on next season.  Now the challenge is to get out and do it if we 

have enough snow cover. One advantage we have with global warming, is our club 

calendar has benefited greatly with rides that continue in the daylight hours 

throughout the winter months.  Cold temps make it a little harder to breathe, and 

sometimes icy  roads make them  a little shorter but there's an advantage to getting 

out there, hopefully several times a week to keep your computer from getting rusty.  

But thereôs more ï     If you could stretch beyond your limits a little during the off-

season, with cycling just like life. Try to move beyond the 15-20s to a longer 

effort.  30-50-60 miles once or twice a month on a warm weekend for November 

December January or  February  would present a definite advantage  to putting the 

kabosh on the winter doldrums and  jump starting next season as a bonus. 

In years past,  BCC group tripped to Tour De Tucson  for a century the week 

before Thanksgiving, and followed up with Tour de Palm Springs in February with 

another 100.  The advantages ï exposure to sunshine  for one. After all anyone 

could grind through a 100 if they had to.  Light knee and arm warmers  at the start 

meant working up a little sweat wasn't far behind.   And being down there with all 

those riders from Cali ï their tans arenôt faded, and they hold a pretty fair pace for 

the middle of winter, but costs to do these organized events with lodging could get 

expensive.  With our relocation from north to South,  and several more members 

and  families residences in St George and Mesquite, we have a group of club 

members already in the area and the start of a definite advantage to plan  for 

warmer weather  - and longer rides for the winter.  In October we have some rides 

around St George over a weekend, weather will definitely be warmer if we can 

avoid the rain, and will extend our season a little .  

As the snow blows in SLC,  November will give us the Honor Ride in Vegas , put 

that one on your calendar now for November 12 and December will add a few 

routes into Mesquite and maybe North Vegas  if the interest is there.   

Itôs a plan to start blocking out time this winter to make sure the bike still work. 



 

MS - Bike Vegas          Don Williams: Road Captain 

A few BCC members Ride Marshaled the MS Vegas event the Saturday after 

interbike in September.  This year this event rolled the same weekend as the former 

Viva Bike Vegas.   

Why, you ask do we care?  These folks are the MS society out of LA (not where 

Iris is from) and they have a small event the 3
rd
 weekend in March that they would 

love to see us there.  Its LA, its southern California, its March,  all good 

ingredients for a great weekend.   

These folks were impressed with our sweeping their route and very appreciative of 

our efforts.  The Stop leaders looked to us for info on who was still on course,  but 

had excellent support rivaling what we see in Utah for a very thorough effort.  

The date for the MS Vegas event  may back up a little in 2017 moving into 

October which gives us another warm option for the 10
th
 month of 2017, but the 

weather comparisons between SLC and LAS make this one worth planning for. 

 

THE BCC COMMUTER CHALLENGE  

Continues through October 31.  Its 5 commutes to get in the challenge and at 

press time we have accrued 13,713 commuter miles saving more than 12000 lbs 

of carbon emissions.  October is the perfect month to compile commuting miles.  

It's cool enough to not require a shower  upon arriving at work  and light enough 

to avoid real darkness in both directions if you work a normal 8-5 schedule, with 

the bonus of being able to stretch the ride home by a few miles, provided your 

ŎƻƳƳǳǘŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ рл ƳƛƭŜǎ ƭƻƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ǘƘŀt be great if it was. 

 

  The League of American  Bicyclists is leading the movement to create a 

Bicycle Friendly America  for everyone.  As leaders, our commitment is to listen 

and learn,  define standards and share best practices to engage diverse 

communities and build  

a powerful, unified voice for change.   

For more information or to support the League , visit 

www.bike league.org 



Bicycling just named the 50 best Bike Cities for 2016   

The full article is http://www.bicycling.com/culture/news/the-50-best-bike-cities-of-2016?cid=NL_BIK_-

_09192016_&utm_source=BKE01&utm_medium=email&smartcode=YN_0005972140_0001571157 

submitted Don Williams: Road Captain 

The part that should interest us is : 

14: Salt Lake City  

Over the last two years, Salt Lake City 

distinguished itself as one of the nationôs 

most progressive cities for cycling. In 

2014, the city installed two glistening bike 

lanes that are protected by concrete curbs 

and guide cyclists throu gh downtown. 

Then, it garnered national attention by 

connecting the new bike lanes with one of the countryôs first protected 

intersections, which uses bike -specific signaling and concrete barriers to 

minimize conflicts between cyclists and drivers. Almost immediately, the 

bike lanes resulted in increased sales for nearby business, 50 percent fewer 

crashes, and helped the city garner one of the highest rates of bike -share 

use in the country.  

As part of a broader plan to provide a low -stress bikeway within a half mile 

of every resident, Salt Lake City also recently completed (or is in the process 

of completing) three new bicycle boulevard projects, with 25mph speed 

limits, traffic diverters, and bicycle signals to usher riders across 

intersections. But this id yllic locale for recreational riding also understands 

the desires of more confident and faster riders. The bicycle master plan 

recognizes the need for ñdual-purpose facilitiesò on road projectsði.e., 

striping bike lanes on roads where a side -path is alread y present.  

         RELATED: Why Cyclists Thrive in Salt Lake  

Local advocates, like Phil Sarnoff, the Executive Director of Bike Utah, credit 

much of the cityôs progress to former mayor Ralph Becker. ñYou couldnôt ask 

for a better mayor when it comes to supporting bicycling,ò says Sarnoff. 

However, Beckerôs replacement, Jackie Biskupski, criticized the cityôs new 

http://www.bicycling.com/culture/news/the-50-best-bike-cities-of-2016?cid=NL_BIK_-_09192016_&utm_source=BKE01&utm_medium=email&smartcode=YN_0005972140_0001571157
http://www.bicycling.com/culture/news/the-50-best-bike-cities-of-2016?cid=NL_BIK_-_09192016_&utm_source=BKE01&utm_medium=email&smartcode=YN_0005972140_0001571157
http://www.bicycling.com/salt-lake-city-utah


protected bike lanes during her campaign ða concern if Salt Lake City aims 

to continue its progress.  

 

Local Advice  

�7�D�N�H���D���U�L�G�H���G�R�Z�Q���6�D�O�W���/�D�N�H�¶�V����-Line Trail, a key crosstown connection that 

features a BMX pum p track and bike - themed art created by local students 

with the school group Latinos in Action.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


